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Thursday 9th July 2020

Dear Parents, carers and children,

This will be my final newsletter of the year.  There will be guidance for September on start times of the day, entry and exits points and much more. I am hoping to get this out to all the parents before the year ends, but keep checking your email in the summer holidays. We have loved having you all back for the short visits. There were a lot of happy, excited faces waiting at the gates! This was our first Year 3 group waiting eagerly!
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The department for Education has issued new guidance for schools is September:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools
Please note the main points of this document:

· All children are expected to return, full time to school in September. Attendance is mandatory (Shielding is being paused from 1st August).

· Drop off, end of day collection, breaks and lunch times will be staggered as much as possible to keep classes separate, where possible.

· Parents will need to maintain social distancing from other families in the playground and ensure prompt drop off and pick up timings.

· Entry into the school building will be by appointment only.

· Volunteers who were in school before the lockdown may continue, whilst following the school’s risk assessment and guidelines

· Children will return to a full curriculum where possible. Some areas may not begin immediately in the Autumn term (for example: at present, swimming lessons are not planning to go ahead)

· Smart School uniform will be resumed on the first day back in September, indoor shoes will be needed as usual.

· Children will be kept in whole class ‘bubbles’. Staff will remain as consistent as possible with some, but minimal crossing over in bubbles. This may be for covering PPA time for teachers, or emergency sickness absence of staff.

· Breakfast club can continue to run, however we will be seating children in year groups, to reduce risk. Breakfast club in September will be from 8am and costs £2.50 per child, per day. You will need to apply for a place in September (even if your child attended previously, as we will only have limited spaces. Priority will be given to key worker children. Please complete the breakfast club form sent this week to all parents, You will hear before the end of term if your child has been allocated a space.
· Camel pre-school is offering after school childcare but will be limited to 30 families. This is run separately to Stockham School. Please contact the pre-school directly.  http://www.camelpreschool.org.uk/contact.php?tab=contact
· School dinners will resume as normal, however for the first term we will be offering picnic lunch packs, instead of a hot dinner option. I will send more information to you when Edwards and Ward send me the new ‘picnic choice’ menu.

· Staff and sports coaches will resume after school opportunities and clubs as soon as we can, this may not be in term 1.

Final assembly from Mrs Burbank

There will be a final assembly for all children to watch on the website. This will be available on Friday 17th July in the morning, by following the link -https://stockham.eschools.co.uk/web/head_teacher_letters_and_tasks/475270
September 2020 full staffing

	Year Foundation
	Mrs Beccy Hackwood
	Wendy Breakspear and Imogen Basset 

	Year 1
	Mrs Anna Kerman
	Sarah Anderson and Sylvia Ward

	Year 2
	Mrs Kerry Mascord (Mon-Thurs) –KS1 Lead.

Miss Sarah Hall (Friday)
	Caroline Ellacott

Justine Powling

	Year 3
	Mrs Sarah McNaught (Mon-Thurs)

Miss Claire Lovegrove (Friday)
	Jenny Bahaar

	Year 4
	Mrs Emma Burson
	Daisy Breakspear and Sarah Page

	Year 5
	Mr Joe Burbank (Mon, Tues, Friday) -Assistant Head Teacher)  

Miss Claire Lovegrove (Wed, Thurs)
	Lynda Smith and Annie Davis

Caroline Ellacott 
Ann Rowe

	Year 6
	Miss Catherine Hughes (KS2 lead)

Mrs Cargill wishes to use her maiden name from September 2020.
	Ben Little

Ann Rowe

	SENCO –Mrs Katie Roberts
	


Lunch Supervisor position for September

As we say goodbye to Rachel Clark, we will be looking for a new lunch supervisor to support a class in school over lunchtime. Please find a link to the school website with the job description. We are also really hoping to find some lovely volunteers to help at lunch time too. When the children all return to school in September we will have more groups needing a separate lunchtime and need more pairs of hands on deck - https://stockham.eschools.co.uk/web/jobs/373434 

Please email office.2583@stockham.oxon.sch.uk to show an interest in the paid position, or if you can help voluntarily.

Congratulations to Mrs Wylde on the early arrival of baby Henry. Mrs Wylde popped into school yesterday to see staff and children. We with her lots of luck for her maternity leave. 
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The distance learning class emails will not be in use over the summer break. For anything urgent, please email office.2583@stockham.oxon.sch.uk. This address will be checked, on occasions, over the summer holiday. 

School will not be open in the summer holidays (with the exception of Year 6 cycling proficiency groups). Term ends, as normal on Friday 17th July 2020 at 12.10pm. 

Have a lovely Summer holiday,

Mrs Ruth Burbank

Information about the coronavirus for children  

https://e-bug.eu/eng_home.aspx?cc=eng&ss=1&t=Information%20about%20the%20Coronavirus
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